
 

 

27 March 2025 

Mission of the Atlantic Centre to Brasília 

The Atlantic Centre (AC) traveled to Brasília, Brazil, a signatory country of the AC, from 

March 17 to 20. 

The delegation, composed of the AC Coordinator, Rear Admiral Nuno de Noronha 

Bragança, and Captain Luis da Costa Cabral, held working meetings with various entities, 

including the Ministries of Defense, Foreign Affairs, and Fisheries, the Portuguese 

Embassy in Brasília, as well as representatives from the Centre for Sovereignty and 

Climate and the University of Brasília. The visit also included participation in a workshop 

at the Higher School of Defense (ESD). 

This mission provided an opportunity to present the work developed by the AC, outline 

planned activities for 2025, and highlight its growth trajectory, which has strengthened 

the consolidation of an Atlantic community of interest. By the end of 2024, the AC had 

24 member states and began 2025 with 25 member states. 

 


